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ITEM 1.  DESCRIPTION OF REGISTRANT'S SECURITIES TO BE REGISTERED.
         --------------------------------------------------------

         This registration statement relates to the registration with the
Securities and Exchange Commission of shares of common stock, par value $0.001
per share (the "Common Stock"), of Peacock Financial Corporation (the
"Registrant"). The following includes a description of the Common Stock of the
Registrant to be registered hereunder:

COMMON STOCK

         All of the shares of Common Stock have equal rights, preferences and
privileges. The holders of outstanding shares of the Registrant's Common Stock
are entitled to receive dividends out of assets legally available therefore at
such times and in such amounts as the Registrant's Board of Directors may, from
time to time, determine. Each stockholder is entitled to one vote per share of
Common Stock held on all matters on which the holders of Common Stock are
entitled to vote.

         The Registrant's stockholders are not entitled to cumulate their votes
for the election of directors or for any other purpose. In the event of a
dissolution, all of the stockholders share equally in distributions. The holders
of shares of Common Stock are not entitled to any preemptive or preferential
right to subscribe to any unissued stock.

         All of the outstanding shares of Common Stock are validly issued, fully
paid and nonassessable.

ITEM 2.  EXHIBITS
         --------



EXHIBIT
NUMBER                               DESCRIPTION
- ------                               -----------

     3.1          Articles of Incorporation of Registrant and amendments thereto

     3.2          Bylaws of Registrant

     4.1          Specimen Common Stock Certificate

                                    SIGNATURE

         Pursuant to the requirements of Section 12 of the Securities Exchange
Act of 1934, the registrant has duly caused this registration statement to be
signed on its behalf by the undersigned, thereto duly authorized.

Dated: September 20, 2000                      PEACOCK FINANCIAL CORPORATION

                                               By: /S/ Steven R. Peacock
                                                  ------------------------------
                                                    Steven R. Peacock, President



                                                                     Exhibit 3.1

                            ARTICLES OF INCORPORATION
                            -------------------------

                                       OF

                             ORAVEST INTERESTS, INC.

         The undersigned natural, adult person, acting as incorporator of a
corporation (hereinafter usually referred to as the "Corporation") pursuant to
the provisions of the Colorado Corporation Code, hereby adopts the following
Articles of Incorporation for said Corporation:

                                   ARTICLE I

                                      NAME
                                      ----

         The name of the Corporation shall be Oravest Interests, Inc.

                                   ARTICLE II

                                    DURATION
                                    --------

         The period of duration of the Corporation shall be perpetual.

                                  ARTICLE III

                                     PURPOSE
                                     -------

         The purpose for which the Corporation is organized is to transact any
or all lawful business for which corporations may be incorporated pursuant to
the Colorado Corporation Code.

                                   ARTICLE IV

                                  CAPITAL STOCK
                                  -------------

         The authorized capital stock of the Corporation shall consist of
50,000,000 shares of common stock with a par value of $0.001 per share.

                                   ARTICLE V

         PREFERENCES, LIMITATIONS, AND RELATIVE RIGHTS OF CAPITAL STOCK
         --------------------------------------------------------------

         No share of the capital stock authorized in Article IV shall have any
preference over or limitation in respect to any other share of such capital
stock. All shares of the capital stock authorized in Article IV shall have equal
rights and privileges, including the following:

         1. All shares shall share equally in dividends. Subject to the
applicable provisions of the laws of the State of Colorado, the Board of
Directors of the Corporation may, from time to time, declare and the Corporation
may pay dividends in cash, property, or its own shares, except when the
Corporation is insolvent or when the payment thereof would render the
Corporation insolvent or when the declaration or payment thereof would be
contrary to any restrictions contained in these Articles of Incorporation. When
any dividend is paid or any other distribution is made, in whole or in part,
from sources other than unreserved and unrestricted earned surplus, such
dividend or distribution shall be identified as such, and the source and amount
per share paid from each source shall be disclosed to the stockholder receiving
the same concurrently with the distribution thereof and to all other
stockholders not later than six months after the end of the Corporation's fiscal
year during which such distribution was made.

         2. All stockholders shall share equally in distributions in partial
liquidation. Subject to the applicable provisions of the laws of the State of
Colorado, the Board of Directors of the Corporation may distribute, from time to
time, to its stockholders in partial liquidation, out of stated capital or
capital surplus of the Corporation, a portion of its assets in cash or property,
except when the Corporation is insolvent or when such distribution would render
the Corporation insolvent. Each such distribution, when made, shall be
identified as a distribution in partial liquidation, out of stated capital or
capital surplus, and the source and amount per share paid from each source shall
be disclosed to all stockholders of the Corporation concurrently with the
distribution thereof. Any such distribution may be made by the Board of



Directors from stated capital without the affirmative vote of any stockholders
of the Corporation.

         3. Each outstanding share shall be entitled to one vote at
stockholders' meetings, either in person or by proxy.

         4. Cumulative voting shall not be allowed in elections of directors or
for any other purpose.

         5. No holders of shares of common stock of the Corporation shall be
entitled, as such, to any preemptive or preferential right to subscribe to any
unissued stock or any other securities which the Corporation may now or
hereafter be authorized to issue. The Board of Directors of the Corporation,
however, in its discretion by resolution, may determine that any unissued
securities of the Corporation shall be offered for subscription solely to the
holders of common stock of the Corporation, or solely to the holders of any
class or classes of such stock, which the Corporation may now or hereafter be
authorized to issue in such proportions based on stock ownership as said board
in its discretion may determine.

         6. All shares, when issued, shall be fully paid and nonassessable.

         7. The Board of Directors may restrict the transfer of any of the
Corporation's stock issued by giving the Corporation or any stockholder "first
right of refusal to purchase" the stock, by making the stock redeemable, or by
restricting the transfer of the stock under such terms and in such manner as the
directors may deem necessary and as are not inconsistent with the laws of the
State of Colorado. Any stock so restricted must carry a conspicuous legend
noting the restriction and the place where such restriction may be found in the
records of the Corporation.

         8. The judgment of the Board of Directors as to the adequacy of any
consideration received or to be received for any shares, options, or any other
securities which the Corporation at any time may be authorized to issue or sell
or otherwise dispose of shall be conclusive in the absence of fraud, subject to
the provisions of these Articles of Incorporation and any applicable law.

                                   ARTICLE VI

                                PLACE OF BUSINESS
                                -----------------

         The principal office and the principal place of business of the
Corporation initially shall be located in Denver, Colorado. The Board of
Directors, however, from time to time may establish such other offices,
branches, subsidiaries, or divisions which it may consider to be advisable. The
address of the Corporation's initial registered office in Colorado for purposes
of the Colorado Corporation Code, as amended, shall be:

                           1624 Washington Street
                           Denver, Colorado  80203

         The name of the Corporation's initial registered agent at the address
of the aforesaid registered office for purposes of this Code shall be:

                           William T. Hart

                                  ARTICLE VII

                                    DIRECTORS
                                    ---------

         The affairs of the Corporation shall be governed by a board of not less
than three (3) nor more than seven (7) directors, who shall be elected in
accordance with the By-laws of the Corporation. Subject to such limitation, the
number of directors shall be fixed by or in the manner provided in the By-laws
of the Corporation, as may be amended from time to time, except as to the number
constituting the initial board, which number shall be three (3). The
organization and conduct of the board shall be in accordance with the following:

         1. The names and addresses of the members of the initial Board of
Directors, who shall hold office until the first annual meeting of the
stockholders of the Corporation or until their successors shall have been
elected and qualified, are:

             NAME                                   ADDRESS
- -------------------------------- ----------------------------------------------

James L. Soreson                 5505 South 9th Street East
                                 Suite 305
                                 Murray, UT 84087

Douglas K. Goff                  5505 South 9th Street East
                                 Suite 305



                                 Murray, UT 84087

G. Clark Johnson                 5505 South 9th Street East
                                 Suite 305
                                 Murray, UT 84087

         2. The directors of the Corporation need not be residents of Colorado
and shall not be required to hold shares of the Corporation's capital stock.

         3. Meetings of the Board of Directors, regular or special, may be held
within or without Colorado upon such notice as may be prescribed by the By-laws
of the Corporation. Attendance of a director at a meeting shall constitute a
waiver by him of notice of such meeting unless he attends only for the express
purpose of objecting to the transaction of any business thereat on the ground
that the meeting is not lawfully called or convened.

         4. A majority of the number of directors at any time constituting the
Board of Directors shall constitute a quorum for the transaction of business,
and the act of a majority of the directors present at a meeting at which a
quorum is present shall be the act of the Board of Directors.

         5. By resolution adopted by a majority of the Directors at any time
constituting the Board of Directors, the Board of Directors may designate two or
more directors to constitute an Executive Committee or one or more other
committees each of which shall have and may exercise, to the extent permitted by
law or in such resolution, all the authority of the Board of Directors in the
management of the Corporation; but the designation of any such committee and the
delegation of authority thereto shall not operate to relieve the Board of
Directors, or any member thereof, of any responsibility imposed on it or him by
law.

         6. Any vacancy in the Board of Directors, however caused or created,
may be filled by the affirmative vote of a majority of the remaining directors,
though less than a quorum of the Board of Directors. A director elected to fill
a vacancy shall be elected for the unexpired term of his predecessor in office
and until his successor is duly elected and qualified.

                                  ARTICLE VIII

                                    OFFICERS
                                    --------

         The officers of the Corporation shall consist of a President, one or
more Vice Presidents as may be prescribed by the By-laws of the Corporation, a
Secretary, and a Treasurer, each of whom shall be elected by the Board of
Directors at such time and in such manner as may be prescribed by the By-laws of
the Corporation. Any two or more offices may be held by the same person except
the offices of President and Secretary.

                                   ARTICLE IX

                            MEETINGS OF STOCKHOLDERS
                            ------------------------

         Meetings of the stockholders of the Corporation shall be held at such
place within or without Colorado and at such times as may be prescribed in the
By-laws of the Corporation. Special meetings of the stockholders of the
Corporation may be called by the President of the Corporation, the Board of
Directors, or by the record holder or holders of at least ten percent (10%) of
all shares entitled to vote at the meeting. At any meeting of the stockholders,
except to the extent otherwise provided by law, a quorum shall consist of a
majority of the shares entitled to vote at the meeting; and, if a quorum is
present, the affirmative vote of the majority of shares represented at the
meeting and entitled to vote thereat shall be the act of the stockholders unless
the vote of a greater number is required by law.

                                   ARTICLE X

                                     VOTING
                                     ------

         When, with respect to any action to be taken by stockholders of this
Corporation, the Colorado Corporation Code requires the affirmative vote of the
holders of two-thirds of the outstanding shares entitled to vote thereon, or of
any class or series, such action may be taken by the affirmative vote of the
holders of a majority of the outstanding shares entitled to vote on such action.

                                   ARTICLE XI

                                     BY-LAWS
                                     -------

         The initial By-laws of the Corporation shall be adopted by its Board of



Directors. Subject to repeal or change by action of the stockholders, the power
to alter, amend, or repeal the By-laws or to adopt new By-laws shall be vested
in the Board of Directors.

                                  ARTICLE XII

            TRANSACTIONS WITH DIRECTORS AND OTHER INTERESTED PARTIES
            --------------------------------------------------------

         No contract or other transaction between the Corporation and any other
corporation, whether or not a majority of the shares of the capital stock of
such other corporation is owned by the Corporation, and no act of the
Corporation shall in any way be affected or invalidated by the fact that any of
the directors of the Corporation are pecuniarily or otherwise interested in, or
are directors or officers of, such other corporation. Any director of the
corporation, individually, or any firm with which such director is affiliated
may be a party to or may be pecuniarily or otherwise interested in any contract
or transaction of the Corporation; provided, however, that the fact that he or
such firm is so interested shall be disclosed or shall have been known to the
Board of Directors of the Corporation, or a majority thereof, at or before the
entering into such contract or transaction; and any director of the Corporation
who is also a director or officer of such other corporation, or who is so
interested, may be counted in determining the existence of a quorum at any
meeting of the Board of Directors of the Corporation which shall authorize such
contract or transaction, with like force and effect as if he were not such
director or officer of such other corporation or not so interested.

                                  ARTICLE XIII

                                  INCORPORATOR
                                  ------------

         The name and address of the incorporator of the Corporation is as
follows:

             NAME                                   ADDRESS
- -------------------------------- ----------------------------------------------

William T. Hart                  1624 Washington Street
                                 Denver, Colorado  80203

         IN WITNESS WHEREOF, the undersigned incorporator has hereunto affixed
his signature on the 16 day of February, 1984.

                                               /S/ WILLIAM T. HART
                                              ----------------------------------
                                                   William T. Hart

STATE OF COLORADO                   )
                                    )  ss.
CITY AND COUNTY OF DENVER           )

         I, JOHANA MASTERS , a Notary Public in and for the State of Colorado,
hereby certify that on the 16TH day of February, 1984, personally appeared
before me William T. Hart, being by me first duly sworn, who declared that he is
the person who signed the foregoing Articles of Incorporation as incorporator
and that the statements contained therein are true.

                                                         /S/ JOHANA MASTERS
                                                     ---------------------------
                                                           Notary Public

                                                           Notary Address:
                                                           ---------------

My Commission expires  MY COMM EXPIRES DEC. 13, 1987
                      ------------------------------

(SEAL)

SS: FORM D-4 (REV.7/91)                       MAIL TO:
SUBMIT IN DUPLICATE                  COLORADO SECRETARY OF STATE
FILING FEE:  $30.00 $25.00              CORPORATIONS SECTION
                                      1560 BROADWAY, SUITE 200
THIS DOCUMENT MUST BE TYPEWRITTEN      DENVER, COLORADO 80202
                                           (303) 894-2200

                              ARTICLES OF AMENDMENT
                                     TO THE
                            ARTICLES OF INCORPORATION



     Pursuant to the provisions of the Colorado Corporation Code, the
undersigned corporation adopts the following Articles of Amendments to its
Articles of Incorporation:

     FIRST:  The name of the corporation is (note 1) ORAVEST INTERNATIONAL, INC.
                                                     ---------------------------

     SECOND: The following amendment to the Articles of Incorporation was
adopted on JUNE 22  19  90  , as prescribed by the Colorado Business
           -------     ----
Corporation Act, in the manner marked with an X below:

             Such amendment was adopted by the board of directors where no
- -----        shares have been issued

  X          Such  amendment was adopted by a vote of the shareholders. The
- -----        number of shares voted for the amendment was sufficient for
             approval.

  X          AT A MEETING HELD ON JUNE 22, 1990, THE MAJORITY OF THE
- -----        STOCKHOLDERS VOTED TO CHANGE THE NAME OF THE CORPORATION FROM
             ORAVEST INTERNATIONAL, INC. TO CAMDON HOLDINGS, INC.

     THIRD: The manner, if not set forth in such amendment, in which any
exchange, reclassification, or cancellation of issued shares provided for in the
amendment shall be effected, is as follows:

     FOURTH: The manner in which such amendment effects a change in the amount
of stated capital, and the amount of stated capital as changed by such
amendment, are as follows:

                                                                        (Note 1)
                             -----------------------------------------

                        By:  /s/ [signature illegible]
                             -----------------------------------------
                             Its                              President

                        and  /s/ [signature illegible]                  (Note 2)
                             -----------------------------------------
                             Its                              Secretary

                                                                        (Note 3)
                             -----------------------------------------
                             Its                               Director

     NOTES:  1.   EXACT CORPORATE NAME OF CORPORATION ADOPTING THE ARTICLES
                  OF AMENDMENTS. (IF THIS IS A CHANGE OF NAME AMENDMENT THE
                  NAME BEFORE THIS AMENDMENT IS FILED)
             2.   SIGNATURES AND TITLES OF OFFICERS SIGNING FOR THE CORPORATION.
             3.   WHERE NO SHARES HAVE BEEN ISSUED, SIGNATURE OF A DIRECTOR.

                              ARTICLES OF AMENDMENT

                       TO THE ARTICLES OF INCORPORATION OF

                              CAMDON HOLDINGS, INC.

                  Pursuant to the provisions of Section 7-2-106 of the Colorado
Corporation Code, the undersigned corporation adopts the following Articles of
Amendment to its Articles of Incorporation:

                  FIRST:   The name of the corporation is CAMDON HOLDINGS, INC.

                  SECOND:  The following amendments to the Articles of
Incorporation were adopted on October 14, 1992, as prescribed by the Colorado
Corporation Code, by a vote of shareholders.

                           RESOLVED, that the name of the corporation be changed
                           to "AMERICAN TEMPERATURE CONTROL, INC."; and

                           FURTHER, RESOLVED, that effective at 8:00 o'clock
                           a.m., Mountain Daylight Time, on October 21, 1992,
                           the corporation's one mill ($0.001) par value common
                           voting stock presently issued and outstanding be



                           reverse split on a basis of one for three, retaining
                           the par value at one mill per share, with appropriate
                           adjustments being made in the additional paid in
                           capital and stated capital accounts of the
                           corporation.

                  The designation and number of outstanding shares of each class
entitled to vote thereon as a class were as follows, to-wit:

                                                            Number of Shares
                                   Number of Shares          Voted in Favor
       Class                          Authorized              of Amendment
       -----                          ----------              ------------

      Common                          15,297,260               13,767,534

                  THIRD:   This amendment does not provide for any exchange,
reclassification or cancellation of issued shares.

                                      -2-

                  FOURTH:  This amendment does effect a change in the stated
capital of the corporation. The reverse split decreases the shares issued and
outstanding from 15,297,260 to 5,099,086 post-split shares, and would decrease
the stated capital of the Company from $15,297 to $5,099.

                                        CAMDON HOLDINGS, INC.

Date:   10-14-92                        By  /s/ James R. Sabo
      -----------                           ------------------------------------
                                            James R. Sabo, President

Date:   10-14-92                        By  /s/ Neil E. Signer
      -----------                           ------------------------------------
                                            Neil E. Signer, Secretary

                                      -3-

SS: FORM D-4 (REV.7/91)
SUBMIT IN DUPLICATE                COLORADO SECRETARY OF STATE
FILING FEE:  $30.00 $25.00            CORPORATIONS SECTION

THIS DOCUMENT MUST BE TYPEWRITTEN

                              ARTICLES OF AMENDMENT
                                     TO THE
                            ARTICLES OF INCORPORATION

     Pursuant to the provisions of the Colorado Corporation Code, the
undersigned corporation adopts the following Articles of Amendments to its
Articles of Incorporation:

     FIRST:  The name of the corporation is (note 1)    AMERICAN TEMPERATURE
                                                        --------------------
CONTROL, INC.
- --------------------------------------------------------------------------------

     SECOND:  The following amendment to the Articles of Incorporation was
adopted on DECEMBER 10  1993, as prescribed by the Colorado Business
           -----------    --
Corporation Act, in the manner marked with an X below:

             Such amendment was adopted by the board of directors where no
- -----        shares have been issued

  X          Such amendment was adopted by a vote of the shareholders. The
- -----        number of shares voted for the amendment was sufficient for
             approval.

THE NAME OF THE CORPORATION IS HEREBY CHANGED FROM AMERICAN TEMPERATURE CONTROL,
INC. TO CONNECTIVITY AND TECHNOLOGIES, INC. AND ARTICLE IV OF THE ARTICLES OF
INCORPORATION AS HEREBY AMENDED TO INCREASE THE AUTHORIZED CAPITAL STOCK OF THE
CORPORATION TO 250,000,000 SHARES $0.001 PAR VALUE OF WHICH 215,000,000 ARE
DESIGNATED VOTING SHARES AND 35,000,000 ARE DESIGNATED NON-VOTING SHARES

     THIRD: The manner, if not set forth in such amendment, in which any
exchange, reclassification, or cancellation of issued shares provided for in the
amendment shall be effected, is as follows:



     FOURTH: The manner in which such amendment effects a change in the amount
of stated capital, and the amount of stated capital as changed by such
amendment, are as follows:

                             AMERICAN TEMPERATURE CONTROL, INC.         (Note 1)
                             -----------------------------------------

                        By:  /s/ [signature illegible]
                             -----------------------------------------
                             Its                             President

                        and  /s/ [signature illegible]                  (Note 2)
                             -----------------------------------------
                             Its                             Secretary

                             /s/ [signature illegible]                  (Note 3)
                             -----------------------------------------
                             Its                              Director

     NOTES:  1.   EXACT CORPORATE NAME OF CORPORATION ADOPTING THE ARTICLES OF
                  AMENDMENTS. (IF THIS IS A CHANGE OF NAME AMENDMENT THE NAME
                  BEFORE THIS AMENDMENT IS FILED)
             2.   SIGNATURES AND TITLES OF OFFICERS SIGNING FOR THE CORPORATION.
             3.   WHERE NO SHARES HAVE BEEN ISSUED, SIGNATURE OF A DIRECTOR.

                                      -4-

                          MAIL TO: SECRETARY OF STATE    FOR OFFICE USE ONLY 002
                             CORPORATIONS SECTION        |
                           1560 BROADWAY, SUITE 200      |
MUST BE TYPED                 DENVER, CO 80202           |
FILING FEE:  $25.00            (303) 894-2251            |
MUST SUBMIT TWO COPIES        FAX (303 894-2242          |______________________

PLEASE INCLUDE A TYPED       ARTICLES OF AMENDMENT
SELF-ADDRESSED ENVELOPE             TO THE
                           ARTICLES OF INCORPORATION

Pursuant to the provisions of the Colorado Business Corporation Act, the
undersigned corporation adopts the following Articles of Amendment to its
Articles of Incorporation:

FIRST:  The name of the corporation is    CONNECTIVITY AND TECHNOLOGIES, INC.
                                       -----------------------------------------

SECOND: The following amendment to the Articles of Incorporation was adopted on
FEBRUARY 27TH 1996, as prescribed by the Colorado Business Corporation Act, in
the manner marked with an X below:

                  No shares have been issued or Directors Elected -
- ---------         Action by Incorporators

                  No shares have been issued but Directors Elected -
- ---------         Action by Directors

                  Such amendment was adopted by the board of directors where
- ---------         shares have been issued and shareholder action was not
                  required

    X             Such amendment was adopted by a vote of the shareholders.  The
- ---------         number of shares voted for the amendment was sufficient for
                  approval

THIRD: If changing corporate name, the new name of the corporation is PEACOCK
FINANCIAL GROUP, INC.

FOURTH: The manner, if not set forth in such amendment, in which any exchange,
reclassification, or cancellation of issued shares provided for in the amendment
shall be effected, is as follows:

If these amendments are to have a delayed effective date, please list that date:
_______________________
            (Not to exceed ninety (90) days from the date of filing)



                                        Signature: /S/ DANNETTE UYEDA
                                                   -----------------------------
                                            Title  SECRETARY/TREASURER
                                                   -----------------------------

                                                                    REVISED 7/95

                              ARTICLES OF AMENDMENT
                       TO THE ARTICLES OF INCORPORATION OF
                       CONNECTIVITY AND TECHNOLOGIES, INC.

         Pursuant to the provision of Colorado Corporation Act, Connectivity and
Technologies, Inc. hereby adopts the following amendment to its Articles of
Incorporation.

                                   AMENDMENTS
                                   ----------

         Article I of the Company's Articles of Incorporation was amended to
read as follows:

         ARTICLE I - NAME. The name of the Corporation is Peacock Financial,
Inc.

         ARTICLE IV - CAPITALIZATION. The Company shall have the authority to
consider and act upon the Company having the authority to have two classes of
shares that being common stock and preferred stock. The aggregate number of
common shares which the Corporation shall have the authority to issue is two
hundred fifty million (250,000,000) shares of $.001 per share par value common
stock. All voting rights of the corporation shall be exercised by the holders of
the common stock, with each share of the common stock being entitled to one
vote. Cumulative voting will not be allowed. All shares of common stock shall
have equal rights in the event of dissolution. The preferred shares which the
Corporation shall have the authority to issue is Class A consisting of ten
million (10,000,000) shares with a par value of $0.01 per share, with the Board
of Directors to fix the rights, privileges and preferences.

         Effective February 27, 1996, the shareholders approved a 1 for 200
reverse split of the issued and outstanding shares of the Company's common
stock; retaining the par value per share, with appropriate adjustments being
made in the additional paid in capital accounts of the Company.

                             ADOPTION OF AMENDMENTS

         The above amendments to the Articles of Incorporation of Connectivity
and Technologies, Inc. was duly adopted by the shareholders of the corporation
at a meeting held February 27, 1996, as follows:

<TABLE>
<CAPTION>
- ------------------------------- ------------------ ---------------------------- ------------------
                                                                                Undisputed No.
                                Shares                                          of Votes
Voting Group Designation        Outstanding        Number of Votes Allowed      Represented
- ------------------------------- ------------------ ---------------------------- ------------------
<S>                             <C>                <C>                          <C>
Common Stock                    215,000,000        215,000,000                  206,963,750
- ------------------------------- ------------------ ---------------------------- ------------------
</TABLE>

         The shareholders voted as follows on such Amendment:

- ----------------------------- ------------------------- ------------------------

Voting Group Designation      Votes For Amendment       Votes Against Amendment
- ----------------------------- ------------------------- ------------------------
Common Stock                  206,963,750               0
- ----------------------------- ------------------------- ------------------------

         The number of shares cast for the amendment by the sole voting group
was sufficient for approval of the amendment by the voting group.

         IT WITNESS WHEREOF, the undersigned president and secretary, having
been thereunto duly authorized, have executed the foregoing Articles of
Amendment for the corporation this 27th day of February, 1996.

                                             Connectivity and Technologies, Inc.

                                             By:    /S/ DANNETTE UYEDA
                                                 -------------------------------
                                                  Dannette Uyeda, President



Attest:

    /S/ JORGEN OLSEN
    ----------------
Jorgen Olsen, Secretary
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FILING FEE:  $25.00            (303) 894-2251            |
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PLEASE INCLUDE A TYPED       ARTICLES OF AMENDMENT
SELF-ADDRESSED ENVELOPE             TO THE
                           ARTICLES OF INCORPORATION

Pursuant to the provisions of the Colorado Business Corporation Act, the
undersigned corporation adopts the following Articles of Amendment to its
Articles of Incorporation:

FIRST:  The name of the corporation is    PEACOCK FINANCIAL GROUP, INC.
                                       -----------------------------------------

SECOND: The following amendment to the Articles of Incorporation was adopted on
FEBRUARY 27TH 1996, as prescribed by the Colorado Business Corporation Act, in
the manner marked with an X below:

                  No shares have been issued or Directors Elected -
- ---------         Action by Incorporators

                  No shares have been issued but Directors Elected -
- ---------         Action by Directors

                  Such amendment was adopted by the board of directors where
- ---------         shares have been issued and shareholder action was not
                  required

    X             Such amendment was adopted by a vote of the shareholders.  The
- ---------         number of shares voted for the amendment was sufficient for
                  approval

THIRD:  If changing corporate name, the new name of the corporation is
PEACOCK FINANCIAL CORPORATION

FOURTH: The manner, if not set forth in such amendment, in which any exchange,
reclassification, or cancellation of issued shares provided for in the amendment
shall be effected, is as follows:

If these amendments are to have a delayed effective date, please list that date:
(Not to exceed ninety (90) days from the date of filing)

                                                Signature: /S/ DANNETTE UYEDA
                                                           ---------------------
                                                    Title  SECRETARY/TREASURER
                                                           ---------------------

                                                                    REVISED 7/95



                                                                     Exhibit 3.2

                         AMENDED AND RESTATED BYLAWS OF

                          PEACOCK FINANCIAL CORPORATION
             (formerly known as Connectivity and Technologies, Inc.)

                             a Colorado corporation

                                   ARTICLE I
                                     OFFICES
                                     -------

         Section 1.1 PRINCIPAL EXECUTIVE OFFICE. The principal executive office
of the Corporation is hereby fixed and located at: 1600 E. Florida Avenue, Suite
306, Hemet, California 92544 ("Principal Executive Office"). The Board of
Directors is hereby granted full power and authority to change said Principal
Executive Office from one location to another.

         Section 1.2 OTHER OFFICES. Other business offices may at any time be
established by the Board of Directors or the President at any place or places
where the Corporation is qualified to do business.

                                   ARTICLE II
                            MEETINGS OF SHAREHOLDERS
                            ------------------------

         Section 2.1 PLACE OF MEETINGS. All annual or other meetings of
shareholders shall be held at the Principal Executive Office of the Corporation,
or at any other place within or without the State of Colorado which may be
designated either by the Board of Directors or by the written consent of all
persons entitled to vote thereat and not present at the meeting, given either
before or after the meeting and filed with the Secretary of the Corporation.

         Section 2.2 ANNUAL MEETINGS. The annual meetings of shareholders shall
be held at such date and time as shall be designated from time to time by the
Board of Directors or by the shareholders in accordance with these bylaws. At
such meetings, directors shall be elected, reports of the affairs of the
Corporation shall be considered, and any other business may be transacted which
is within the powers of the shareholders. Notice of annual meetings of
shareholders shall be given as follows:

                  2.2.1 Written notice of each annual meeting shall be given to
         each shareholder entitled to vote, either personally or by first-class
         mail or other means of written communication, charges prepaid,
         addressed to such shareholder at his or her address appearing on the
         books of the Corporation or given by him or her to the Corporation for
         the purpose of notice. If any notice or report addressed to the
         shareholder at the address of such shareholder appearing on the books

         of the Corporation is returned to the Corporation by the United States
         Postal Service marked to indicate that the United States Postal Service
         is unable to deliver the notice or report to the shareholder at such
         address, all future notices or reports shall be deemed to have been
         duly given without further mailing if the same shall be available for
         the shareholder upon written demand of the shareholder at the Principal
         Executive Office of the Corporation for a period of one year from the
         date of the giving of the notice or report to all other shareholders.
         If a shareholder gives no address, notice shall be deemed to have been
         given him if sent by mail or other means of written communication
         addressed to the place where the Principal Executive Office of the
         Corporation is situated, or if published at least once in some
         newspaper of general circulation in the county in which said Principal
         Executive Office is located.

                  2.2.2 All such notices shall be given to each shareholder
         entitled thereto not less than ten (10) days nor more than sixty (60)
         days before each annual meeting. Any such notice shall be deemed to
         have been given at the time when delivered personally or deposited in
         the mail or sent by other means of written communication. An affidavit
         of mailing of any such notice in accordance with the foregoing
         provisions, executed by the Secretary, Assistant Secretary or any
         transfer agent of the Corporation shall be PRIMA FACIE evidence of the
         giving of the notice.

                  2.2.3 Such notice shall specify:

                           (a) the place, the date, and the hour of such
                  meeting;

                           (b) those matters which the Board, at the time of the
                  mailing of the notice, intends to present for action by the
                  shareholders;



                           (c) if directors are to be elected, the names of
                  nominees intended at the time of the notice to be presented by
                  the Board for election;

                           (d) the general nature of a proposal, if any, to take
                  action with respect to approval of (i) a contract or other
                  transaction with an interested director, (ii) amendment of the
                  Articles of Incorporation, (iii) a reorganization of the
                  Corporation, (iv) voluntary dissolution of the Corporation, or
                  (v) a distribution in dissolution other than in accordance
                  with the rights of outstanding preferred shares, if any; and

                           (e) such other matters, if any, as may be expressly
                  required by statute.

         Section 2.3 SPECIAL MEETINGS. Special meetings of the shareholders, for
the purpose of taking any action permitted by the shareholders under Colorado
law and the Articles of Incorporation of this Corporation, may be called at any
time by the Chairman of the Board or the President, or by the Board of
Directors, or by one or more shareholders holding not less than ten percent
(10%) of the votes at the meeting. Upon request in writing that a special
meeting of shareholders be called for any proper purpose, directed to the
Chairman of the Board, President, Vice President or Secretary by any person
(other than the Board) entitled to call a special meeting of shareholders, the
officer forthwith shall cause notice to be given to shareholders entitled to
vote that a meeting will be held at a time requested by the person or persons
calling the meeting, not less than thirty-five (35) nor more than sixty (60)
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days after receipt of the request. Except in special cases where other express
provision is made by statute, notice of such special meetings shall be given in
the same manner as for annual meetings of shareholders. In addition to the
matters required by items (a) and, if applicable, (c) of Section 2.2, notice of
any special meeting shall specify the general nature of the business to be
transacted, and no other business may be transacted at such meeting.

         Section 2.4 QUORUM. The presence in person or by proxy of the persons
entitled to vote a majority of the voting shares at any meeting shall constitute
a quorum for the transaction of business. The shareholders present at a duly
called or held meeting at which a quorum is present may continue to do business
until adjournment, notwithstanding the withdrawal of enough shareholders to
leave less than a quorum, if any action taken (other than adjournment) is
approved by at least a majority of the shares required to constitute a quorum.

         Section 2.5 ADJOURNED MEETING AND NOTICE THEREOF. Any shareholders'
meeting, annual or special, whether or not a quorum is present, may be adjourned
from time to time by the vote of a majority of the shares, the holders of which
are either present in person or represented by proxy, but in the absence of a
quorum no other business may be transacted at such meeting, except as provided
in Section 2.4.

         Section 2.6 VOTING. At all meetings of shareholders, every shareholder
entitled to vote shall have the right to vote in person or by proxy the number
of shares standing in the name of such shareholder on the stock records of the
Corporation on the record date for such meeting. Shares held by an
administrator, executor, guardian, conservator, custodian, trustee, receiver,
pledgee, minor, corporation or fiduciary or held by this Corporation or a
subsidiary of this Corporation in a fiduciary capacity or by two or more persons
shall be voted in accordance with applicable Colorado law. Shares of this
Corporation owned by this Corporation or a subsidiary (except shares held in a
fiduciary capacity) shall not be entitled to vote. Unless a record date for
voting purposes be fixed as provided in Section 6.1 of these Bylaws then only
person in whose names shares entitled to vote stand on the stock records of the
Corporation at the close of business on the business day next preceding the day
on which notice of the meeting is given or if such notice is waived, at the
close of business on the business day next preceding the day on which the
meeting of shareholders if held, shall be entitled to vote at such meeting, and
such day shall be the record date for such meeting. Such vote may be by voice or
by ballot; provided, however, that all elections for directors must be by ballot
upon demand made by a shareholder at any election and before the voting begins.
Except with respect to election of directors as provided below, the affirmative
vote on any matter by a majority of the shares represented and voting at a duly
held meeting at which a quorum is present (which shares voting affirmatively
also constitute at least a majority of the required quorum) shall be the act of
the shareholders, unless the vote of a greater number or voting by classes is
required by applicable Colorado law. Subject to the requirements of the next
sentence, every shareholder entitled to vote at any election for directors shall
have the right to cumulate his votes and give one candidate a number of votes
equal to the number of directors to be elected multiplied by the number of votes
to which his shares are entitled, or to distribute his votes on the same
principle among as many candidates as he shall think fit. No shareholder shall
be entitled to cumulative votes unless the name of the candidate or candidates



for whom such votes would be cast has been placed in nomination prior to the
voting and any shareholder has given notice at the meeting prior to the voting,
of such shareholder's intention to cumulate his votes. The candidates receiving
the highest number of affirmative votes of shares entitled to be voted for them,
up to the number of directors to be elected, shall be elected; votes against the
candidate and votes withheld shall have no effect.
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         Section 2.7 VALIDATION OF DEFECTIVELY CALLED OR NOTICED MEETINGS. The
proceedings and transactions of any meeting of shareholders, either annual or
special, however called and noticed and wherever held, shall be as valid as
though had at a meeting duly held after regular call and notice, if a quorum be
present either in person or by proxy, and if, either before or after the
meeting, each of the persons entitled to vote, not present in person or by
proxy, signs a written waiver of notice or a consent to the holding of such
meeting, or an approval of the minutes thereof. Attendance of a person at a
meeting shall constitute a waiver of notice of and presence at such meeting,
except when the person objects, at the beginning of the meeting, to the
transaction of any business because the meeting is not lawfully called or
convened and except that attendance at a meeting is not a waiver of any right to
object to the consideration of matters required by law or these Bylaws to be
included in the notice but not so included, if such objection is expressly made
at the meeting, provided, however, that any person making such objection at the
beginning of the meeting or to the consideration of matters required to be but
not included in the notice may orally withdraw such objection at the meeting or
thereafter waive such objection by signing a written waiver thereof or a consent
to the holding of the meeting or the meetings. Neither the business to be
transacted at nor the purpose of any annual or special meeting of shareholders
need be specified in any written waiver of notice, consent to the holding of the
meeting or approval of the minutes thereof except that the general nature of the
proposals specified in subsection (d) of Section 2.2 shall be so stated. All
such waivers, consents or approvals shall be filed with the corporate records or
made a part of the minutes of the meeting.

         Section 2.8 ACTION WITHOUT MEETING. Shareholders may take action
without a meeting as follows:

                  2.8.1 Directors may be elected without a meeting by consent in
         writing, setting forth the action so taken, signed by all of the
         persons who would be entitled to vote for the election of directors,
         provided that, without notice except as hereinafter set forth, a
         director may be elected at any time to fill a vacancy not filled by the
         directors, other than to fill a vacancy created by removal, by the
         written consent of persons holding a majority of the outstanding shares
         entitled to vote for the election of directors.

                  2.8.2 Any other action which, under any provision of Colorado
         law may be taken at a meeting of the shareholders, may be taken without
         a meeting, and without notice except as hereinafter set forth, if a
         consent in writing, setting forth the action so taken, is signed by the
         holders of outstanding shares having not less than the minimum number
         of votes that would be necessary to authorize or take such action at a
         meeting at which all shares entitled to vote thereon were present and
         voted. Unless the consents of all shareholders entitled to vote have
         been solicited in writing, the following shall apply:

                           (a) Notice of any proposed shareholder approval of,
                  (i) a contract or other transaction with an interested
                  director, (ii) indemnification of an agent of the Corporation
                  as authorized by Section 3.16 of these Bylaws, (iii) a
                  reorganization of the Corporation, or (iv) a distribution in
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                  dissolution other than in accordance with the rights of
                  outstanding preferred shares, if any, without a meeting by
                  less than unanimous written consent, shall be given at least
                  ten (10) days before the consummation of the action authorized
                  by such approval; and

                           (b) Prompt notice shall be given of the taking of any
                  other corporate action approved by shareholders without a
                  meeting by less than unanimous written consent, to those
                  shareholders entitled to vote who have not consented in
                  writing. Such notices shall be given in the manner and shall
                  be deemed to have been given as provided in Section 2.2 of
                  these Bylaws.

                  2.8.3 Unless, as provided in Section 6.1 of these Bylaws, the
         Board of Directors has fixed a record date for the determination of
         shareholders entitled to notice of and to give such written consent,
         the record date for such determination shall be the day on which the
         first written consent is given. All such written consents shall be
         filed with the Secretary of the Corporation.



                  2.8.4 Any shareholder that has given a written consent, or the
         shareholder's proxy holders, or a transferee of the shares of a
         personal representative of the shareholder or their respective proxy
         holders, may revoke the consent by a writing received by the
         Corporation prior to the time that written consents of the number of
         shares required to authorize the proposed action have been filed with
         the Secretary of the Corporation, but may not do so thereafter. Such
         revocation is effective upon its receipt by the Secretary of the
         Corporation.

         Section 2.9 PROXIES. Every person entitled to vote or execute consents
shall have the right to do so either in person or by one or more agents
authorized by a written proxy executed by such person or the duly authorized
agent of such person and filed with the Secretary of the Corporation, or the
persons appointed as inspectors of election or such other persons as may be
designated by the Board of Directors or the President to receive proxies;
provided that no such proxy shall be valid after the expiration of eleven (11)
months from the date of its execution, unless the person executing it specifies
therein the length of time for which such proxy is to continue in force. Every
proxy duly executing continues in full force and effect until revoked by the
person executing it prior to the vote pursuant thereto. Except as otherwise
provided by law, such revocation may be effected as to any meeting by attendance
at such meeting and voting in person by the person executing the proxy or by a
writing stating that the proxy is revoked or by a proxy bearing a later date
executed by the person executing the prior proxy and presented to the meeting or
filed with the Secretary of the Corporation or the persons appointed as
inspectors of election or such other persons as may be designated by the Board
of Directors or the President to receive proxies.

         Section 2.10 INSPECTORS OF ELECTION. In advance of any meeting of
shareholders, the Board of Directors may appoint any persons other than nominees
for office as inspectors of election to act at such meeting or any adjournment
thereof. If inspectors of election be not so appointed, the chairman of any such
meeting may, and on the request of any shareholder or his proxy shall, make such
appointment at the meeting. The number of inspectors shall be either one (1) or
three (3). If appointed at a meeting on the request of one or more shareholders
or proxies, the majority of shares represented in person or by proxy shall
determine whether one (1) or three (3) inspectors are to be appointed. In case
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any person appointed as inspector fails to appear or fails or refuses to act,
the vacancy may, and on the request of any shareholder or a shareholder's proxy
shall, be filled by appointment by the Board of Directors in advance of the
meeting, or at the meeting by the chairman of the meeting. The inspectors shall
perform their duties as follows:

                  2.10.1 The duties of such inspectors shall be as prescribed by
         Colorado law and shall include: determining the number of shares
         outstanding and the voting power of each, the shares represented at the
         meeting, the existence of a quorum, the authenticity, validity and
         effect of proxies; receiving votes, ballots or consents; hearing and
         determining all challenges and questions in any way arising in
         connection with the right to vote; counting and tabulating all votes or
         consents; determining when the polls shall close; determining the
         result; and such acts as may be proper to conduct the election or vote
         with fairness to all shareholders. In the determination of the validity
         and effect of proxies, the dates contained in the forms of proxy shall
         presumptively determine the order of execution of the proxies,
         regardless of the postmark dates on the envelopes in which they are
         mailed.

                  2.10.2 The inspectors of election shall perform their duties
         impartially, in, good faith, to the best of their ability and as
         expeditiously as is practical. If there are three inspectors of
         election, the decision, act or certificate of a majority is effective
         in all respects as the decision, act or certificate of all. Any report
         or certificate made by the inspectors of election is prima facie
         evidence of the facts stated therein.

                                  ARTICLE III
                                    DIRECTORS
                                    ---------

         Section 3.1 POWERS. Subject to the limitations of the Articles of
Incorporation and of applicable Colorado law as to action to be authorized or
approved by the shareholders, and subject to the duties of directors as
prescribed by the Bylaws, all corporate powers shall be exercised by or under
the authority of, and the business and affairs of the Corporation shall be
managed by, the Board of Directors. Without prejudice to such general powers,
but subject to the same limitations, it is hereby expressly declared that the
directors shall have the following powers:

                  3.1.1 To select and remove all the officers, agents and



         employees of the Corporation, prescribe such powers and duties for them
         as may not be inconsistent with law, with the Articles of Incorporation
         or the Bylaws, fix their compensation and require from them security
         for faithful service.

                  3.1.2 To conduct, manage and control the affairs and business
         of the Corporation, and to make such rules and regulations therefor not
         inconsistent with law, or with the Articles of Incorporation or the
         Bylaws, as they may deem best.

                  3.1.3 To change the Principal Executive Office and principal
         office for the transaction of the business of the Corporation from one
         location to another as provided in Section 1.1 hereof; to fix and
         locate from time to time one or more subsidiary offices of the
         Corporation within or without the State of Colorado, as provided in
         Section 1.2 hereof; to designate any place within or without the State
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         of Colorado for the holding of any shareholders" meeting or meetings;
         and to adopt, make and use a corporate seal, and to prescribe the forms
         of certificates of stock, and to alter the form of such seal and of
         such certificates from time to time, as in their judgment they may deem
         best, provided such seal and such certificates shall at all times
         comply with the provisions of law.

                  3.1.4 To authorize the issue of shares of stock of the
         Corporation from time to time, upon such terms as may be lawful.

                  3.1.5 To borrow money and incur indebtedness for the purposes
         of the Corporation, and to cause to be executed and delivered therefor,
         in the corporate name, promissory notes, bonds, debentures, deeds of
         trust, mortgages, pledges, hypothecations or other evidences of debt
         and securities therefor.

                  3.1.6 By resolution adopted by a majority of the authorized
         number of directors, to designate an executive and other committees,
         each consisting of two or more directors, to serve at the pleasure of
         the Board, and to prescribe the manner in which proceedings of such
         committee shall be conducted. Unless the Board of Directors shall
         otherwise prescribe the manner of proceedings of any such committee,
         meetings of such committee may be regularly scheduled in advance and
         may be called at any time by any two members thereof; otherwise, the
         provisions of these Bylaws with respect to notice and conduct of
         meetings of the Board shall govern. The appointment of members or
         alternate members of a committee requires the vote of a majority of the
         authorized number of directors. Any such committee, to the extent
         provided in a resolution of the Board, shall have all of the authority
         of the Board, except with respect to:

                           (a) the approval of any action for which Colorado law
                           or the Articles of Incorporation also require
                           shareholder approval;

                           (b) the filling of vacancies on the Board or in any
                           committee;

                           (c) the fixing of compensation of the directors for
                           serving on the Board or on any committee;

                           (d) the adoption, amendment or repeal of Bylaws;

                           (e) the amendment or repeal of any resolution of the
                           Board;

                           (f) any distribution to the shareholders, except at a
                           rate or in a periodic amount or within a price range
                           determined by the Board; and

                           (vii) the appointment of other committees of the
                           Board or the members thereof.

         The Board may prescribe appropriate rules, not inconsistent with these
         Bylaws, by which proceedings of any such committee shall be conducted.
         The provisions of these Bylaws relating to the calling of meetings of
         the Board, notice of meetings of the Board and waiver of such notice,
         adjournments of meetings of the Board, written consents to Board
         meetings and approval of minutes, action by the Board by consent in
         writing without a meeting, the place of holding such meetings, meetings
         by conference telephone or similar communications equipment,
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         the quorum for such meetings, the vote required at such meetings and
         the withdrawal of directors after commencement of a meeting shall apply



         to committees of the Board and action by such committees. In addition,
         any member of the committee designated by the Board as the chairman or
         as secretary of the committee or any two members of a committee may
         call meetings of the committee. Regular meetings of any committee may
         be held without notice if the time and place of such meetings are fixed
         by the Board of Directors or the committee.

         Section 3.2 NUMBER AND QUALIFICATION OF DIRECTORS. The number of
directors of the Corporation shall not be less than three (3) nor more then
seven (9) until changed by amendment of the Articles of Incorporation or by a
bylaw amending this Section 3.2 duly adopted by the vote or written consent of
holders of a majority of the outstanding shares entitled to vote, provided that
a proposal to reduce the fixed number or the minimum number of directors below
three (3) cannot be adopted if the votes cast against its adoption at a meeting
or the shares not consenting in the case of action by written consent, are equal
to more than sixteen and two-thirds percent (16-2/3%) of the outstanding shares
entitled to vote. The exact number of directors shall be fixed from time to
time, within the limits specified in the Articles of Incorporation or in this
Section 3.2, by a bylaw or amendment thereof duly adopted by the vote of a
majority of the shares entitled to vote represented and voting at a duly held
meeting at which a quorum is present (which shares voting affirmatively also
constitute at least a majority of the required quorum), or by the written
consent of the holders of a majority of the outstanding shares entitled to vote,
or by the Board of Directors. Subject to the foregoing provisions for changing
the number of directors, the number of directors of this Corporation has been
fixed at three (3).

         Section 3.3 ELECTION AND TERM OF OFFICE. The directors shall be elected
at each annual meeting of shareholders but, if any such annual meeting is not
held or the directors are not elected thereat, the directors may be elected at
any special meeting of shareholders held for that purpose. All directors shall
hold office until their respective successors are elected, subject to applicable
Colorado law and the provisions of these Bylaws with respect to vacancies on the
Board.

         Section 3.4 RESIGNATION AND REMOVAL OF DIRECTORS. Any director may
resign effective upon giving written notice to the Chairman of the Board, the
President, the Secretary or the Board of Directors of the Corporation, unless
the notice specifies a later time for the effectiveness of such resignation, in
which case such resignation shall be effective at the time specified. Unless
such resignation specifies otherwise, its acceptance by the Corporation shall
not be necessary to make it effective. The Board of Directors may declare vacant
the office of a director who has been declared of unsound mind by an order of
court or convicted of a felony. Any or all of the directors may be removed
without cause if such removal is approved by the affirmative vote of a majority
of the outstanding shares entitled to vote provided that no directors may be
removed (unless the entire Board is removed) when the votes cast against removal
(or, if such action is taken by written consent, the shares held by persons not
consenting in writing to such removal) would be sufficient to elect such
director if voted cumulatively at an election at which the same total number of
votes were cast (or, if such action is taken by written consent, all shares
entitled to vote were voted) and the entire number of directors authorized at
the time of the directors" most recent election were then being elected. No
reduction of the authorized number of directors shall have the effect of
removing any director before his term of office expires.
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         Section 3.5 VACANCIES. A vacancy in the Board of Directors shall be
deemed to exist in case of the death, resignation or removal of any director, if
a director has been declared of unsound mind by order of court or convicted of
a felony, if the authorized number of directors be increased, or if the
shareholders fail, at any annual or special meeting of shareholders at which any
director or directors are elected, to elect the full authorized number of
directors to be voted for at that meeting. Vacancies in the Board of Directors,
except for a vacancy created by the removal of a director, may be filled by a
majority of the remaining directors, though less than a quorum, or by a sole
remaining director, and each director so elected shall hold office until his
successor is elected at an annual or a special meeting of the shareholders. A
vacancy in the Board of Directors created by the removal of a director may only
be filled by the vote of a majority of the shares entitled to vote represented
and voting at a duly held meeting at which a quorum is present (which shares
voting affirmatively also constitute at least a majority of the required
quorum), or by the written consent of the holders of a majority of the
outstanding shares. The shareholders may elect a director or directors at any
time to fill any vacancy or vacancies not filled by the directors. Any such
election by written consent other than to fill a vacancy created by removal
shall require the consent of holders of a majority of the outstanding shares
entitled to vote.

         Section 3.6 PLACE OF MEETING. Regular meetings of the Board of
Directors shall be held at any place within or without the State which has been
designated in the notice or written waiver of notice of the meeting, or, if not



stated in the notice or waiver of notice or if there is no notice, designated by
resolution of the Board of Directors or, either before or after the meeting,
consented to in writing by all members of the Board who were not present at the
meeting. In the absence of such designation, regular meetings shall be held at
the Principal Executive Office of the Corporation. Special meetings of the Board
may be held either at a place so designated or at the Principal Executive
Office.

         Section 3.7 REGULAR MEETINGS. Immediately following each annual meeting
of shareholders the Board of Directors shall hold a regular meeting at the place
of said annual meeting or at such other place as shall be fixed by the Board of
Directors, for the purpose of organization, election of officers, and the
transaction of other business. Call and notice of such meetings are hereby
dispensed with.

         Section 3.8 OTHER REGULAR MEETINGS. There shall be no other regular
meetings of the Board of Directors.

         Section 3.9 SPECIAL MEETINGS. Special meetings of the Board of
Directors for any purpose or purposes shall be called at any time by the
Chairman of the Board, the President, any Vice-President, the Secretary or by
any two directors, subject to the following notice requirements:

                  3.9.1 Written notice of the time and place of special meetings
         shall be delivered personally to each director or communicated to each
         director by telephone, or by telegraph or mail, charges prepaid,
         addressed to him at his address as it is shown upon the records of the
         Corporation or, if it is not so shown on such records or is not readily
         ascertainable, at the place at which the meetings of the directors are
         regularly held. In case such notice is mailed, it shall be deposited in
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         the United States mail in the place in which the Principal Executive
         Office of the Corporation is located at least four (4) days prior to
         the time of the holding of the meeting. In case such notice is
         delivered personally or by telephone or telegraph, as above provided,
         it shall be so delivered at least forty-eight (48) hours prior to the
         time of the holding of the meeting. Such mailing, telegraphing or
         delivery, personally or by telephone, as above provided, shall be due,
         legal and personal notice to such director.

                  3.9.2 Any notice shall state the date, place and hour of the
         meeting and the general nature of the business to be transacted, and no
         other business may be transacted at the meeting.

         Section 3.10 ACTION WITHOUT MEETING. Any action by the Board of
Directors may be taken without a meeting if all members of the Board shall
individually or collectively consent in writing to such action. Such written
consent or consents shall be filed with the minutes of the proceedings of the
Board and shall have the same force and effect as a unanimous vote of such
directors.

         Section 3.11 ACTION AT A MEETING; QUORUM AND REQUIRED VOTE. Presence of
a majority of the authorized number of directors at a meeting of the Board of
Directors constitutes a quorum for the transaction of business, except as
hereinafter provided. Members of the Board may participate in a meeting through
use of conference telephone or similar communications equipment, so long as all
members participating in such meeting can hear one another. Participation in a
meeting as permitted in the preceding sentence constitutes presence in person at
such meeting. Every act or decision done or made by a majority of the directors
present at a meeting duly held at which a quorum is present shall be regarded as
the act of the Board of Directors, unless a greater number, or the same number
after disqualifying one or more directors from voting, is required by law, by
the Articles of Incorporation, or by these Bylaws. A meeting at which a quorum
is initially present may continue to transact business notwithstanding the
withdrawal of director, provided that any action taken is approved by at least a
majority of the required quorum for such meeting.

         Section 3.12 VALIDATION OF DEFECTIVELY CALLED OR NOTICED MEETINGS. The
transactions of any meeting of the Board of Directors, however called and
noticed or wherever held, shall be as valid as though had at a meeting duly held
after regular call and notice, if a quorum is present and if, either before or
after the meeting, each of the directors not present or who, though present, has
prior to the meeting or at its commencement, protested the lack of proper notice
to him, signs a written waiver of notice or a consent to holding such meeting or
an approval of the minutes thereof. All such waivers, consents or approvals
shall be filed with the corporate records or made a part of the minutes of the
meeting.

         Section 3.13 ADJOURNMENT. A quorum of the directors may adjourn any
directors" meeting to meet again at a stated day and hour; provided, however,
that in the absence of a quorum a majority of the directors present at any
directors" meeting, either regular or special, may adjourn from time to time
until the time fixed for the next regular meeting of the Board.
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         Section 3.14 NOTICE OF ADJOURNMENT. If the meeting is adjourned for
more than twenty-four (24) hours, notice of any adjournment to another time or
place shall be given prior to the time of the adjourned meeting to the directors
who were not present at the time of adjournment- Otherwise, notice of the time
and place of holding an adjourned meeting need not be given to absent directors
if the time and place be fixed at the meeting adjourned.

         Section 3.15 FEES AND COMPENSATION. Directors and members of committees
shall receive neither compensation for their services as directors or members of
committees or reimbursement for their expenses incurred as directors or members
of committees unless these payments are fixed by resolution of the Board.
Directors and members of committees may receive compensation and reimbursement
for their expenses incurred as officers, agents or employees of or for other
services performed for the Corporation as approved by the President without
authorization, approval or ratification by the Board.

                                   ARTICLE IV
                     INDEMNIFICATION OF DIRECTORS. OFFICERS
                           EMPLOYEES AND OTHER AGENTS
                           --------------------------

         Section 4.1 INDEMNIFICATION - THIRD PARTY PROCEEDINGS. The corporation
shall indemnify any person (the "Indemnitee") who is or was a party or is
threatened to be made a party to any proceeding (other than an action by or in
the right of the corporation to procure a judgment in its favor) by reason of
the fact that Indemnitee is or was a director or officer of the corporation, or
any subsidiary of the corporation, and the corporation may indemnify a person
who is or was a party or is threatened to be made a party to any proceeding
(other than an action by or in the right of the corporation to procure a
judgment in its favor) by reason of the fact that such person is or was an
employee or other agent of the corporation (the "Indemnitee Agent") by reason of
any action or inaction on the part of Indemnitee or Indemnitee Agent while an
officer, director or agent or by reason of the fact that Indemnitee or
Indemnitee Agent is or was serving at the request of the corporation as a
director, officer, employee or agent of another corporation, partnership, joint
venture, trust or other enterprise, against expenses (including subject to
Section 4.19, attorneys" fees and any expenses of establishing a right to
indemnification pursuant to this Article IV, or under Colorado law), judgments,
fines, settlements (if such settlement is approved in advance by the
corporation, which approval shall not be unreasonable withheld) and other
amounts actually and reasonably incurred by Indemnitee or Indemnitee Agent in
connection with such proceeding if Indemnitee or Indemnitee Agent acted in good
faith and in a manner Indemnitee or Indemnitee Agent reasonably believed to be
in or not opposed to the best interests of the corporation and, in the case of a
criminal proceeding, if Indemnitee or Indemnitee Agent had no reasonable cause
to believe Indemnitee's or Indemnitee Agent's conduct was unlawful. The
termination of any proceeding by judgment, order, settlement, conviction or upon
a plea of nolo contendere or its equivalent shall not, of itself, create a
presumption that Indemnitee or Indemnitee Agent did not act in good faith and in
a manner which Indemnitee or Indemnitee Agent reasonably believed to be in or
not opposed to the best interests of the corporation, or with respect to any
criminal proceedings, would not create a presumption that Indemnitee or
Indemnitee Agent had reasonable cause to believe that Indemnitee's or Indemnitee
Agent's conduct was unlawful.

         Section 4.2 INDEMNIFICATION - PROCEEDINGS BY OR IN THE RIGHT OF THE
CORPORATION. The corporation shall indemnify Indemnitee and may indemnify
Indemnitee Agent if Indemnitee, or Indemnitee Agent, as the case may be, was or
is a party or is threatened to be made a party to any threatened, pending or
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completed action by or in the right of the corporation or any subsidiary of the
corporation to procure a judgment in its favor by reason of the fact that
Indemnitee or Indemnitee Agent is or was a director, officer, employee or other
agent of the corporation, or any subsidiary of the corporation, by reason of any
action or inaction on the part of Indemnitee or Indemnitee Agent while an
officer, director or agent or by reason of the fact that Indemnitee or
Indemnitee Agent is or was serving at the request of the corporation as a
director, officer, employee or agent of another corporation, partnership, joint
venture, trust or other enterprise, against expenses (including subject to
Section 4.19, attorneys" fees and any expenses of establishing a right to
indemnification pursuant to this Article IV or under Colorado law) and, to the
fullest extent permitted by law, amounts paid in settlement, in each case to the
extent actually and reasonably incurred by Indemnitee or Indemnitee Agent in
connection with the defense or settlement of the proceeding if Indemnitee or
Indemnitee Agent acted in good faith and in a manner Indemnitee or Indemnitee
Agent believed to be in or not opposed to the best interests of the corporation
and its shareholders, except that no indemnification shall be made with respect
to any claim, issue or matter to which Indemnitee (or Indemnitee Agent) shall



have been adjudged to have been liable to the corporation in the performance of
Indemnitee's or Indemnitee Agent's duty to the corporation and its shareholders,
unless and only to the extent that the court in which such proceeding is or was
pending shall determine upon application that, in view of all the circumstances
of the case, Indemnitee (or Indemnitee Agent) is fairly and reasonably entitled
to indemnity for expenses and then only to the extent that the court shall
determine.

         Section 4.3 SUCCESSFUL DEFENSE ON MERITS. To the extent that Indemnitee
(or Indemnitee Agent) without limitation has been successful on the merits in
defense of any proceeding referred to in Sections 4.1 or 4.2 or in defense of
any claim, issue or matter therein, the corporation shall indemnify Indemnitee
(or Indemnitee Agent) against expenses including attorneys" fees) actually and
reasonably incurred by Indemnitee or (Indemnitee Agent) in connection therewith.

         Section 4.4 CERTAIN TERMS DEFINED. For purposes of this Article IV,
references to "other enterprises" shall include employee benefit plans,
references to "fines" shall include any excise taxes assessed on Indemnitee or
Indemnitee Agent with respect to an employee benefit plan, and references to
"proceeding" shall include any threatened, pending or completed action or
proceeding, whether civil, criminal, administrative or investigative. References
to "corporation" include all constituent corporations absorbed in a
consolidation or merger as well as the resulting or surviving corporation, so.
that any person who is or was a director, officer, employee, or other agent of
such a constituent corporation or who, being or having been such a director,
officer, employee or other agent of another corporation, partnership, joint
venture, trust or other enterprise shall stand in the same position under the
provisions of this Article IV with respect to the resulting or surviving
corporation as such person would if he or she had served the resulting or
surviving corporation in the same capacity.

         Section 4.5 ADVANCEMENT OF EXPENSES. The corporation shall advance all
expenses incurred by Indemnitee and may advance all or any expenses incurred by
Indemnitee Agent in connection with the investigation, defense, settlement
(excluding amounts actually paid in settlement of any action, suit or
proceeding) or appeal of any civil or criminal action, suit or proceeding
referenced in Sections 4.1 or 4.2. Indemnitee or Indemnitee Agent hereby
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undertakes to repay such amounts advanced only if, and to the extent that, it
shall be determined ultimately that Indemnitee or Indemnitee Agent is not
entitled to be indemnified by the corporation as authorized hereby. The advances
to be made hereunder shall be paid by the corporation (i) to Indemnitee within
twenty (20) days following delivery of a written request therefor by Indemnitee
to the corporation; and (ii) to Indemnitee Agent within twenty (20) days
following the later of a written request therefor by Indemnitee Agent to the
corporation and determination by the corporation to advance expenses to
Indemnitee's Agent pursuant to the corporation's discretionary authority
hereunder.

         Section 4.6 NOTICE OF CLAIM. Indemnitee shall, as a condition precedent
to his or her right to be indemnified under this Article IV, and Indemnitee
Agent shall, as a condition precedent to his or her ability to be indemnified
under this Article IV, give the corporation notice in writing as soon as
practicable of any claim made against Indemnitee or Indemnitee Agent, as the
case may be, for which indemnification will or could be sought under this
Article IV. Notice to the corporation shall be directed to the secretary of the
corporation at the principal executive office of the corporation (or such other
address as the corporation shall designate in writing to Indemnitee). In
addition, Indemnitee or Indemnitee Agent shall give the corporation such
information and cooperation as it may reasonably require and as shall be within
Indemnitee's or Indemnitee Agent's power.

         Section 4.7 ENFORCEMENT RIGHTS. Any indemnification provided for in
Sections 4.1, 4.2 or 4.3 shall be made no later than sixty (60 days after
receipt of the written request of Indemnitee. If a claim or request under this
Article IV, under any statute, or under any provision of the corporation's
articles of incorporation providing for indemnification is not paid by the
corporation, or on its behalf, within sixty (60) days after written request for
payment thereof has been received by the corporation, Indemnitee may, but need
not, at any time thereafter bring suit against the corporation to recover the
unpaid amount of the claim or request, and subject to Section 4.19, Indemnitee
shall also be entitled to be paid for the expenses (including attorneys" fees)
of bringing such action. It shall be a defense to any such action (other than an
action brought to enforce a claim for expenses incurred in connection with any
action, suit or proceeding in advance of its final disposition) that Indemnitee
has not met the standards of conduct which make it permissible under applicable
law for the corporation to indemnify Indemnitee for the amount claimed, but the
burden of proving such defense shall be on the corporation, and Indemnitee shall
be entitled to receive interim payments of expenses pursuant to Section 4.5,
unless and until such defense may be finally adjudicated by court order or
judgment for which no further right of appeal exists. The parties hereto intend



that if the corporation contests Indemnitee's right to indemnification, the
question of Indemnitee's right to indemnification shall be a decision for the
court, and no presumption regarding whether the applicable standard has been met
will arise based on any determination or lack of determination of such by the
corporation (including its board of directors or any subgroup thereof,
independent legal counsel or its shareholders). The board of directors may, in
its discretion, provide by resolution for similar or identical enforcement
rights for any Indemnitee Agent.

         Section 4.8 ASSUMPTION OF DEFENSE. In the event the corporation shall
be obligated to pay the expenses of any proceeding against the Indemnitee (or
Indemnitee Agent), the corporation, if appropriate, shall be entitled to assume
the defense of such proceeding with counsel approved by Indemnitee (or
Indemnitee Agent), which approval shall not be unreasonably withheld, upon the
delivery to Indemnitee (or Indemnitee Agent) of written notice of its election
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so to do. After delivery of such notice, approval of such counsel by Indemnitee
(or Indemnitee Agent) and the retention of such counsel by the corporation, the
corporation will not be liable to Indemnitee (or Indemnitee Agent) under this
Article IV for any fees of counsel subsequently incurred by Indemnitee (or
Indemnitee Agent) with respect to the same proceeding, unless (i) the employment
of counsel by Indemnitee (or Indemnitee Agent) is authorized by the corporation,
(ii) Indemnitee (or Indemnitee Agent) shall have reasonably concluded that there
may be conflict of interest of such counsel retained by the corporation between
the corporation and Indemnitee (or Indemnitee Agent) in the conduct of such
defense, or (iii) the corporation ceases or terminates the employment of such
counsel with respect to the defense of such proceeding, in any of which events
then the fees and expenses of Indemnitee's (or Indemnitee Agent's) counsel shall
be at the expense of the corporation. At all times, Indemnitee (or Indemnitee
Agent) shall have the right to employ other counsel in any such proceeding at
Indemnitee's (or Indemnitee Agent's) expense.

         Section 4.9 APPROVAL OF EXPENSES. No expenses for which indemnity shall
be sought under this Article IV, other than those in respect of judgments and
verdicts actually rendered, shall be incurred without the prior consent of the
corporation, which consent shall not be unreasonably withheld.

         Section 4.10 SUBROGATION. In the event of payment under this Article
IV, the corporation shall be subrogated to the extent of such payment to all of
the rights of recovery of the Indemnitee (or Indemnitee Agent), who shall do all
things that may be necessary to secure such rights, including the execution of
such documents necessary to enable the corporation effectively to bring suit to
enforce such rights.

         Section 4.11 EXCEPTIONS. Notwithstanding any other provision herein to
the contrary, the corporation shall not be obligated pursuant to this Article IV
as follows:

                  (a) EXCLUDED ACTS. to indemnify Indemnitee (i) as to
         circumstances in which indemnity is expressly prohibited pursuant to
         Colorado law, or (ii) for any acts or omissions or transactions from
         which a director may not be relieved of liability pursuant to Colorado
         law; or

                  (b) CLAIMS INITIATED BY INDEMNITEE. To indemnify or advance
         expenses to Indemnitee with respect to proceedings or claims initiated
         or brought voluntarily by Indemnitee and not by way of defense, except
         with respect to proceedings brought to establish or enforce a right to
         indemnification under this Article IV, or any other statute or law or
         as otherwise required under Colorado law, but such indemnification or
         advancement of expenses may be provided by the corporation in specific
         cases if the board of directors has approved the initiation or bringing
         of such suit; or

                  (c) LACK OF GOOD FAITH. to indemnify Indemnitee for any
         expenses incurred by the Indemnitee with respect to any proceedings
         instituted by Indemnitee to enforce or interpret this Article IV, if a
         court of competent jurisdiction determines that such proceeding was not
         made in good faith or was frivolous; or

                                      -14-

                  (d) INSURED CLAIMS. To indemnify Indemnitee for expenses or
         liabilities of any type whatsoever (including, but not limited to,
         judgments, fines, ERISA excise taxes or penalties, and amounts paid in
         settlement) which have been paid directly to Indemnitee by an insurance
         carrier under a policy of officers" and directors" liability insurance
         maintained by the corporation; or

                  (e) CLAIMS UNDER SECTION 16(b). To indemnify Indemnitee for
         expenses and the payment of profits arising from the purchase and sale
         by Indemnitee of securities in violation of Section 16(b) of the



         Securities Exchange Act of 1934, as amended, or any similar successor
         statute.

         Section 4.12 PARTIAL INDEMNIFICATION. If Indemnitee is entitled under
any provision of this Article IV to indemnification by the corporation for some
or a portion of the expenses, judgments, fines or penalties actually or
reasonably incurred by the Indemnitee in the investigation, defense, appeal or
settlement of any civil or criminal action, suit or proceeding, but not,
however, for the total amount thereof, the corporation shall nevertheless
indemnify Indemnitee for the portion of such expenses, judgments, fines or
penalties to which Indemnitee is entitled.

         Section 4.13 COVERAGE. This Article IV shall, to the extent permitted
by law, apply to acts or omissions of (i) Indemnitee which occurred prior to the
adoption of this Article IV if Indemnitee was a director or officer of the
corporation or was sewing at the request of the corporation as a director or
officer of another corporation, partnership, joint venture, trust or other
enterprise, at the time such act or omission occurred; and (ii) Indemnitee Agent
which occurred prior to the adoption of this Article IV if Indemnitee Agent was
an employee or other agent of the corporation or was serving at the request of
the corporation as an employee or agent of another corporation, partnership,
joint venture, trust or other enterprise at the time such act or omission
occurred. All rights to indemnification under this Article IV shall be deemed to
be provided by a contract between the corporation and the Indemnitee in which
the corporation hereby agrees to indemnify Indemnitee to the fullest extent
permitted by law, notwithstanding that such indemnification is not specifically
authorized by the corporation's articles of incorporation, these bylaws or by
statute. Any repeal or modification of these bylaws, or any applicable law shall
not affect any rights or obligations then existing under this Article IV. The
provisions of this Article IV shall continue as the Indemnitee and Indemnitee
Agent for any action taken or not taken while serving in an indemnified capacity
even though the Indemnitee or Indemnitee Agent may have ceased to serve in such
capacity at the time of any action, suit or other covered proceeding. This
Article IV shall be binding upon the corporation and its successors and assigns
and shall inure to the benefit of Indemnitee and Indemnitee Agent and
Indemnitee's and Indemnitee Agent's estate, heirs, legal representatives and
assigns.

         Section 4.14 NON-EXCLUSIVITY. Nothing herein shall be deemed to
diminish or otherwise restrict any rights to which Indemnitee or Indemnitee
Agent may be entitled under the corporation's article of incorporation, these
bylaws, any agreement, any vote of shareholders or disinterested directors, or
under the laws of the State of Colorado.
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         Section 4.15 SEVERABILITY. Nothing in this Article IV is intended to
require or shall be construed as requiring the corporation to do or fail to do
any act in violation of applicable law. If this Article IV or any portion hereof
shall be invalidated on any ground by any court of competent jurisdiction, then
the corporation shall nevertheless indemnify Indemnitee or Indemnitee Agent to
the fullest extent permitted by any applicable portion of this Article IV that
shall not have been invalidated.

         Section 4.16 MUTUAL ACKNOWLEDGEMENT. Both the corporation and
Indemnitee acknowledge that in certain instances, federal law or applicable
public policy may prohibit the corporation from indemnifying its directors and
officers under this Article IV or otherwise- Indemnitee understands and
acknowledges that the corporation has undertaken or may be required in the
future to undertake with the Securities and Exchange Commission to submit the
question of indemnification to a court in certain circumstances for a
determination of the corporation's right under public policy to indemnify
Indemnitee.

         Section 4.17 OFFICER AND DIRECTOR LIABILITY INSURANCE. The corporation
shall, from time to time, make the good faith determination whether or not it is
practicable for the corporation to obtain and maintain a policy or policies of
insurance with reputable insurance companies providing the officers and
directors of the corporation with coverage for losses from wrongful acts, or to
ensure the corporation's performance of its indemnification obligations under
this Article IV. Among other considerations, the corporation will weigh the
costs of obtaining such insurance coverage against the protection afforded by
such coverage. Notwithstanding the foregoing, the corporation shall have no
obligation to obtain or maintain such insurance if the corporation determines in
good faith that such insurance is not reasonably available, if the premium costs
for such insurance are disproportionate to the amount of coverage provided, if
the coverage provided by such insurance is limited by exclusions so as to
provide an insufficient benefit, or if Indemnitee is covered by similar
insurance maintained by a subsidiary or parent of the corporation.

         Section 4.18 NOTICE TO INSURERS. If, at the time of the receipt of a
notice of a claim pursuant to Section 4.6, the corporation has director and
officer liability insurance in effect, the corporation shall give prompt notice
of the commencement of such proceeding to the insurers in accordance with the



procedures set forth in the respective policies. The corporation shall
thereafter take all necessary or desirable action to cause such insurers to pay,
on behalf of the Indemnitee, all amounts payable as a result of such proceeding
in accordance with the terms of such policies.

         Section 4.19 ATTORNEYS" FEES. In the event that any action is
instituted by Indemnitee under this Article IV to enforce or interpret any of
the terms hereof, Indemnitee shall be entitled to be paid all court costs and
expenses, including reasonable attorneys" fees, incurred by Indemnitee with
respect to such action, unless as a part of such action, the court of competent
jurisdiction determines that the action was not instituted in good faith or was
frivolous. In the event of an action instituted by or in the name of the
corporation under this Article IV, or to enforce or interpret any of the terms
of this Article IV, Indemnitee shall be entitled to be paid all court costs and
expenses, including attorneys" fees, incurred by Indemnitee in defense of such
action (including with respect to Indemnitee's counterclaims and cross-claims
made in such action), unless as a part of such action the court determines that
Indemnitee's defenses to such action were not made in good faith or were
frivolous. The board of directors may, in its discretion, provide by resolution
for payment of such attorneys" fees to any Indemnitee Agent.
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         Section 4.20 NOTICE. All notices, requests, demands and other
communications under this Article 1V shall be in writing and shall be deemed
duly given (i) if delivered by hand and receipted for by the addressee, on the
date of such receipt, or (ii) if mailed by domestic certified or registered mail
with postage prepaid, on the third (3rd) business day after the date postmarked.

                                   ARTICLE V
                                    OFFICERS
                                    --------

         Section 5.1 OFFICERS. The officers of the corporation shall be a
President, a Vice-President, a Secretary and a Chief Financial Officer. The
Corporation may also have, at the discretion of the Board of Directors, one or
more additional Vice-Presidents, one or more assistant secretaries, one or more
assistant financial officers, and such other officers as may be appointed in
accordance with the provisions of Section 5.3. One person may hold two or more
offices.

         Section 5.2 ELECTION. The officers of the Corporation, except such
officers as may be appointed in accordance with the provisions of Section 5.3 or
Section 5.5, shall be chosen annually by the Board of Directors, and each shall
hold his office until he shall resign or shall be removed or otherwise
disqualified to serve, or his successor shall be elected and qualified.

         Section 5.3 SUBORDINATE OFFICERS, ETC. The Board of Directors may
appoint, and may empower the President to appoint, such other officers as the
business of the Corporation may require, each of whom shall hold office, for
such period, have such authority and perform such duties as are provided in the
Bylaws or as the Board of Directors may from time to time determine.

         Section 5.4 REMOVAL AND RESIGNATION. Any officer may be removed, either
with or without cause, by the Board of Directors, at any regular or special
meeting thereof, or, except in case of an officer chosen by the Board of
Directors, by any officer upon whom such power of removal may be conferred by
the Board of Directors (subject, in each case, to the rights, if any, of an
officer under any contract of employment). Any officer may resign at any time by
giving written notice to the Board of Directors or to the President, or the
Secretary of the Corporation, without prejudice, however, to the rights, if any,
of the Corporation under any contract to which such officer is a party. Any such
resignation shall take effect at the date of the receipt of such notice or at
any later time specified therein; and, unless otherwise specified therein, the
acceptance of such resignation shall not be necessary to make it effective.

         Section 5.5 VACANCIES. A vacancy in any office because of death,
resignation, removal, disqualification or any other cause shall be filled in the
manner prescribed in the Bylaws for regular appointments to such office.

         Section 5.6 CHAIRMAN OF THE BOARD. The Board of Directors may, in its
discretion, elect a Chairman of the Board, who, unless otherwise determined by
the Board of Directors, shall, if present, preside at all meetings of the Board
of Directors and exercise and perform such other powers and duties as may be
from time to time assigned to him by the Board of Directors or prescribed by the
Bylaws.
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         Section 5.7 PRESIDENT. Subject to the supervisory powers, if any, as
may be given by the Board of Directors to the chairman of the Board, if there be
such an officer, the President shall be the Chief Executive Officer of the
Corporation and shall, subject to the control of the Board of Directors, have
general supervision, direction and control of the business of the Corporation.



He shall preside at all meetings of the shareholders and, in the absence of the
Chairman of the Board, or if there be none, at all meetings of the Board of
Directors. He shall be ex-officio a member of all the standing committees,
including the executive committee, if any, and shall have the general powers,
and duties of management usually vested in the office of president of a
corporation, and shall have such other powers and duties as may be prescribed by
the Board of Directors or the Bylaws.

         Section 5.8 VICE-PRESIDENTS. In the absence or disability of the
President, the Vice-Presidents in order of their rank as fixed by the Board of
Directors or, if not ranked, the Vice-President designated by the Board of
Directors, or if there has been no such designation, the Vice-President
designated by the President, shall perform all the duties of the President, and
when so acting shall have all the powers of, and subject to all the restrictions
upon, the President. The Vice-Presidents shall have such other powers and
perform such other duties as from time to time may be prescribed for them
respectively by the Board of Directors or the Bylaws or the President.

         Section 5.9 SECRETARY. The Secretary shall record or cause to be
recorded, and shall keep or cause to be kept, at the Principal Executive Office
and such other place as the Board of Directors may order, a book of minutes of
actions taken at all meetings of directors and shareholders, with the time and
place of holding, whether regular or special, and, if special, how authorized,
the notice thereof given, the names of those present at directors" meetings, the
number of shares present or represented at shareholders" meetings, and the
proceedings thereof. In addition to the above:

                  5.9.1 The Secretary shall keep, or cause to be kept, at the
         Principal Executive Office or at the office of the Corporation's
         transfer agent, a share register, or a duplicate share register,
         showing the names of the shareholders and their addresses, the number
         and classes of shares held by each, the number and date of certificates
         issued for the same, and the number and date of cancellation of every
         certificate surrendered for cancellation.

                  5.9.2 The Secretary shall give, or cause, to be given, notice
         of all the meetings of the shareholders and of the Board of Directors
         required by the Bylaws or by law to be given, and he shall keep the
         seal of the Corporation in safe custody, and shall have such other
         powers and perform such other duties as may be prescribed by the Board
         of Directors or by the Bylaws. If the Secretary refuses or fails to
         give notice of any meeting lawfully called, any other officer of the
         Corporation may give notice of such meeting.

                  5.9.3 The Assistant Secretary, or if there be more than one,
         any Assistant Secretary, may perform any or all of the duties and
         exercise any or all of the powers of the Secretary unless prohibited
         from doing so by the Board of Directors, the President or the
         Secretary, and shall have such other powers and perform any others
         duties as are prescribed for him by the Board of Directors, the
         President, or the Secretary.
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         Section 5.10 CHIEF FINANCIAL OFFICER. The Chief Financial Officer of
the Corporation shall keep and maintain, or cause to be kept and maintained,
adequate and correct accounts of the properties and business transactions of the
Corporation, including accounts of its assets, liabilities, receipts,
disbursements, gains, losses, capital, surplus and shares. Any surplus,
including earned surplus, paid-in surplus and surplus arising from a reduction
of stated capital, shall be classified according to source and shown in a
separate account. The books of account shall at all reasonable times be open to
inspection by any director. The Chief Financial Officer shall deposit all moneys
and other valuables in the name and to the credit of the Corporation with such
depositories as may be designated by the Board of Directors. He shall disburse
the funds of the Corporation as may be ordered by the Board of Directors, shall
render to the President and directors, whenever they request it, an account of
all of his transactions as Chief Financial Officer and of the financial
condition of the Corporation, and shall have such other powers and perform such
other duties as may be prescribed by the Board of Directors or the Bylaws. The
Assistant Financial Officer, or if there be more than one, any Assistant
Financial Officer, may perform any or all of the duties and exercise any or all
of the powers of the Chief Financial Officer unless prohibited from doing so by
the Board of Directors, the President or the Chief Financial Officer, and shall
have such other powers and perform such other duties as are prescribed for him
by the Board of Directors, the President or the Chief Financial Officer.

                                   ARTICLE VI
                                  MISCELLANEOUS
                                  -------------

         Section 6.1 RECORD DATE. The Board of Directors may fix a time in the
future as a record date for the determination of the shareholders entitled to
notice of and to vote at any meeting of shareholders or entitled to give consent
to corporate action in writing without a meeting, to receive any report, to



receive any dividend or distribution, or any allotment of rights, or to exercise
rights in respect to any change, conversion, exchange of shares or any other
lawful action. The record date so fixed shall be not more than sixty (60) days
nor less than ten (10) days prior to the date of any meeting, nor more than
sixty (60) days prior to any other event for the purposes of which it is fixed.
When a record date is so fixed, only shareholders of record at the close of
business on that date are entitled to notice of and to vote at any such meeting,
to give consent without a meeting, to receive any report, to receive a dividend,
distribution, or allotment of rights, or to exercise the rights, as the case may
be, notwithstanding any transfer of any shares on the books of the Corporation
after the record date, except as otherwise provided in the Articles of
Incorporation or Bylaws.

         Section 6.2 INSPECTION OF CORPORATE RECORDS. The accounting books and
records, the record of shareholders, and minutes of proceedings of the
shareholders and the Board and committees of the Board of this Corporation and
any subsidiary of this Corporation shall be open to inspection upon the written
demand on the Corporation of any shareholder or holder of a voting trust
certificate at any reasonable time during usual business hours, for a purpose
reasonably related to such holder's interests as a shareholder or as the holder
of such voting trust certificate. Such inspection by a shareholder or holder of
a voting trust certificate may be made in person or by agent or attorney, and
the right of inspection includes the right to copy and make extracts. A
shareholder or shareholders holding at least five percent (5%) in the aggregate
of the outstanding voting shares of the Corporation or who hold at least one
percent (1%) of such voting shares and have filed a Schedule 14B with the United
States Securities and Exchange Commission relating to the election of directors
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of the Corporation shall have (in person, or by agent or attorney) the right to
inspect and copy the record of shareholders" names and addresses and
shareholdings during usual business hours upon five (5) business days prior
written demand upon the Corporation and to obtain from the transfer agent for
the Corporation, upon written demand and upon the tender of its usual charges, a
list of the shareholders" names and addresses, who are entitled to vote for the
election of directors, and their shareholdings, as of the most recent record
date for which it has been compiled or as of a date specified by the shareholder
subsequent to the date of demand. The list shall be made available on or before
the later of five (5) business days after the demand is received or the date
specified therein as the date as of which the list is to be compiled. Every
director shall have the absolute right at any reasonable time to inspect and
copy all books, records and documents of every kind and to inspect the physical
properties of the Corporation. Such inspection by a director may be made in
person or by agent or attorney and the right of inspection includes the right to
copy and make extracts.

         Section 6.3 CHECKS, DRAFTS, ETC. All checks, drafts or other orders for
payment of money, notes or other evidences of indebtedness, issued in the name
of or payable to the Corporation, shall be signed or endorsed by such person or
persons and in such manner as, from time to time, shall be determined by the
resolution of the Board of Directors. The Board of Directors may authorize one
or more officers of the Corporation to designate the person or persons
authorized to sign such documents and the manner in which such documents shall
be signed.

         Section 6.4 ANNUAL AND OTHER REPORTS. Any law or statute requiring that
the Board of Directors of the Corporation shall cause an annual report to be
sent to the shareholders is hereby expressly waived, subject to the following:

                  6.4.1 If no annual report for the last fiscal year has been
         sent to shareholders, the Corporation shall, upon the written request
         of a shareholder made more than one hundred twenty (120) days after the
         close of such fiscal year, deliver or mail to the person making the
         request within thirty (30) days thereafter a balance sheet as of the
         end of the-last fiscal year and an income statement and statement of
         changes in financial position for such fiscal year, accompanied by any
         report thereon of independent accountants or, if there is no such
         report, the certificate of an authorized officer of the Corporation
         that such statements were . prepared without audit from the books and
         records of the Corporation.

                  6.4.2 A shareholder or shareholders holding at least five
         percent (5%) of the outstanding shares of any class of the Corporation
         may make a written request to the Corporation for an income statement
         of the Corporation for the three-month, six-month or nine-month period
         of the current fiscal year ended more than thirty (30) days prior to
         the date of the request and a balance sheet of the Corporation as of
         the end of such period and, in addition, if no annual report for the
         last fiscal year has been sent to shareholders and one is required
         pursuant to this section, the annual report for the last fiscal year.
         The Corporation shall use its best efforts to deliver or mail the
         statements to the person making the request within thirty (30) days
         thereafter. A copy of any such statements shall be kept on file in the



         Principal Executive Office of the Corporation for twelve (12) months
         and they shall be exhibited at all reasonable times to any shareholder
         demanding an examination of them or a copy shall be mailed to such
         shareholder.
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                  6.4.3 The quarterly income statements and balance sheets
         referred to in this section shall be accompanied by the report thereon,
         if any, of any independent accountants engaged by the Corporation or
         the certificate of an authorized officer of the Corporation that such
         financial statements were prepared without audit from the books and
         records of the Corporation.

                  6.4.4 Unless otherwise determined by the Board of Directors or
         the Chief Financial Officer, the Chief Financial Officer and any
         assistant financial officer are each authorized officers of the
         Corporation to execute the certificate that the annual report and
         quarterly income statements and balance sheets referred to in this
         section were prepared without audit from the books and records of the
         Corporation.

                  6.4.5 Any report sent to the shareholders shall be given
         personally or by first-class mail or other means of written
         communication, charges prepaid, addressed to such shareholder at the
         address of such shareholder appearing on the books of the Corporation
         or given by such shareholder to the Corporation for the purpose of
         notice or set forth in the written request of the shareholder as
         provided in this section. If any report addressed to the shareholder at
         the address of such shareholder appearing on the books of the
         Corporation is returned to the Corporation by the United States Postal
         Service marked to indicate that the United States Postal Service is
         unable to deliver the report to the shareholder at such address, all
         future reports shall be deemed to have been duly given without further
         mailing if the same shall be available for the shareholder upon written
         demand of the shareholder at the Principal Executive Office of the
         Corporation for a period of one (1) year from the date of the giving of
         the report to all other shareholders. If no address appears on the
         books of the Corporation or is given by the shareholder to the
         Corporation for the purpose of notice or is set forth in the written
         request of the shareholder as provided in this section, such report
         shall be deemed to have been given to such shareholder if sent by mail
         or other means of written communication addressed to the place where
         the Principal Executive Office of the Corporation is located, or if
         published at least once in a newspaper of general circulation in the
         county in which the Principal Executive Office is located. Any such
         report shall be deemed to have been given at the time when delivered
         personally or deposited in the mail or sent by other means of written
         communication. An affidavit of mailing of any such report in accordance
         with the foregoing provisions, executed by the Secretary, Assistant
         Secretary or any transfer agent of the Corporation shall be prima facie
         evidence of the giving of the report.

         Section 6.5 CONTRACTS, ETC., HOW EXECUTED. The Board of Directors,
except as in the Bylaws otherwise provided, may authorize any officer or
officers, agent or agents, to enter into any contract or, execute any instrument
in the name of and on behalf of the Corporation, and such authority may be
general or confined to specific instances; and, unless so authorized by the
Board of Directors, no officer, agent or employee shall have any power or
authority to bind the Corporation by any contract or engagement or to pledge its
credit or to render it liable for any purpose or to any amount.
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         Section 6.6 CERTIFICATE FOR SHARES. Every holder of shares in the
Corporation shall be entitled to have a certificate signed in the name of the
Corporation by the Chairman or Vice-Chairman of the Board or the President or a
Vice-President and by the Chief Financial Officer or an assistant financial
officer or the Secretary or any Assistant Secretary, certifying the number of
shares and the class or series of shares owned by the shareholder, subject to
the following:

                  6.6.1 Any of the signatures on the certificate may be
         facsimile, provided that in such event at least one signature,
         including that of either officer or the Corporation's registrar or
         transfer agent, if any, shall be manually signed. In case any officer,
         transfer agent or registrar who has signed or whose facsimile signature
         has been placed upon a certificate shall have ceased to be such
         officer, transfer agent or registrar before such certificate is issued,
         it may be issued by the Corporation with the same effect as if such
         person were an officer, transfer agent or registrar at the date of
         issue.

                  6.6.2 Any such certificate shall also contain such legend or



         other statement as may be required by applicable Colorado law, the
         federal securities laws, and any agreement between the Corporation and
         the issuee thereof and may contain such legend or other statement as
         may be required by any other applicable law or regulation or agreement.

                  6.6.3 Certificates for shares may be issued prior to full
         payment under such restrictions and for such purposes as the Board of
         Directors or the Bylaws may provide; provided; however, that any such
         certificate so issued prior to full payment shall state on the face
         thereof the amount remaining unpaid and the terms of payment thereof.

                  6.6.4 No new certificate for shares shall be issued in lieu of
         an old certificate unless the latter is surrendered and canceled at the
         same time; provided, however, that a new certificate will be issued
         without the surrender and cancellation of the old certificate if (1)
         the old certificate is lost, apparently destroyed or wrongfully taken;
         (2) the request for the issuance of the new certificate is made within
         a reasonable time after the owner of the old certificate has notice of
         its loss, destruction, or theft; (3) the request for the issuance of a
         new certificate is made prior to the receipt of notice by the
         Corporation that the old certificate has been acquired by a bona fide
         purchaser; (4) the owner of the old certificate files a sufficient
         indemnity bond with or provides other adequate security to the
         Corporation, and (5) the owner satisfies any other reasonable
         requirements imposed by the Corporation. In the event of the issuance
         of a new certificate, the rights and liabilities of the Corporation,
         and of the holders of the old and new certificates, shall be governed
         by the provisions of Colorado law.

         Section 6.7 REPRESENTATION OF SHARES OF OTHER CORPORATIONS. Unless the
Board of Directors shall otherwise determine, the Chairman of the Board, the
President or any Vice-President and the Secretary or any Assistant Secretary of
this Corporation are authorized to vote, represent and exercise on behalf of
this Corporation all rights incident to any and all shares of any other
corporation or corporations standing in the name of this Corporation. The
authority herein granted to said officers to vote or represent on behalf of this
Corporation any and all shares held by this Corporation in any other
corporation, or corporations may be exercised either by such officers in person
or by any other person authorized so to do by proxy or power of attorney duly
executed by said officers.
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         Section 6.8 INSPECTION OF BYLAWS. The Corporation shall keep in its
Principal Executive Office in California, or if its Principal Executive Office
is not in California, then at its principal business office in California (or
otherwise provide upon written request of any shareholder) the original or a
copy of the Bylaws as amended or otherwise altered to date, certified by the
Secretary, which shall be open to inspection by the shareholders at all
reasonable times during office hours.

         Section 6.9 CONSTRUCTION AND DEFINITIONS. Unless the context otherwise
requires, the general provisions, rules of construction and definitions
contained in Applicable Colorado law shall govern the construction of these
Bylaws. Without limiting the generality of the foregoing, the masculine gender
includes the feminine and neuter, the singular number includes the plural and
the plural number includes the singular, and the term "person" includes a
corporation as well as a natural person.

                                  ARTICLE VII
                                   AMENDMENTS
                                   ----------

         Section 7.1 POWER OF SHAREHOLDERS. New Bylaws may be adopted or these
Bylaws may be amended or repealed by the affirmative vote of a majority of the
outstanding shares entitled to vote, or by the written assent of shareholders
entitled to vote such shares, except as otherwise provided by law or by the
Articles of Incorporation.

         Section 7.2 POWER OF DIRECTORS. Subject to the right of shareholders as
provided in Section 7.1 to adopt, amend or repeal bylaws, bylaws may be adopted,
amended or repealed by the Board of Directors provided, however, that the Board
of Directors may adopt a bylaw or amendment thereof changing the authorized
number of directors only for the purpose of fixing the exact number of directors
within the limits specified in the Articles of Incorporation or in Section 3.2
of these Bylaws.
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                NOT VALID UNLESS COUNTERSIGNED BY TRANSFER AGENT
              INCORPORATED UNDER THE LAWS OF THE STATE OF COLORADO.

                                                           CUSIP NO. 704908 10 2

NUMBER                                                                SHARES
[    ]                                                                [    ]

                               PEACOCK FINANCIAL
                                  CORPORATION

                         AUTHORIZED SHARES: 250,000,000
                                PAR VALUE: $.001

THIS CERTIFIES THAT

IS THE RECORD HOLDER OF

                         PEACOCK FINANCIAL CORPORATION

transferable on the books of the Corporation in person or by duly authorized
attorney upon surrender of this Certificate properly endorsed. This Certificate
is not valid until countersigned by the Transfer Agent and registered by the
Registrar.

Witness the facsimile seal of the Corporation and the facsimile signatures of
                           its duly authorized officers.

Dated:

                     [SEAL OF PEACOCK FINANCIAL CORPORATION]

- ----------------------                                      --------------------
   SECRETARY                                                     PRESIDENT

                          COUNTERSIGNED AND REGISTERED
                            COLONIAL STOCK TRANSFER

The following abbreviations, when used in the inscription on the face of this
certificante, shall be construed as though they were written out in full
according to applicable laws or regulations:

<TABLE>
<S>       <C>                                       <C>
TEN COM   - as tenants in common  UNIF GIFT MIN ACT - ________Custodian_______
                                                      (Cust)            (Minor)
                                                      under Uniform Gifts to Minors
TEN ENT   - as tenants by the entireties              Act _____________________
                                                               (State)
JT TEN    - as joint tenants with right of
            of survivorship and not as
            tenants in common
</TABLE>

     Additional abbreviation may also be used though not in above list.

For Value Received, ____________ hereby sell, assign and transfer unto

PLEASE INSERT SOCIAL SECURITY OR OTHER
  IDENTIFYING NUMBER OF ASSIGNEE
- ---------------------------------------

- ---------------------------------------

________________________________________________________________________________
PLEASE PRINT OR TYPEWRITE NAME AND ADDRESS INCLUDING POSTAL ZIP CODE OF ASSIGNEE

________________________________________________________________________________

________________________________________________________________________________

__________________________________________________________________________Shares
of the capital stock represented by the within certificate, and do hereby
irrevocably constitute and appoint

________________________________________________________________________Attorney
to transfer the said stock on the books of the within named Corporation with
full power of substitution in the premises.



Dated, __________________________

________________________________________________________________________________
NOTICE: SIGNATURE MUST CORRESPOND TO THE NAME AS WRITTEN UPON THE FACE OF THE
CERTIFICATE, IN EVERY PARTICULAR, WITHOUT ALTERATION OR ENLARGEMENT OR ANY
CHANGE WHATSOEVER, AND MUST BE GUARANTEED BY A BANK, BROKER OR ANY OTHER
ELIGIBLE GUARANTOR INSTITUTION THAT IS AUTHORIZED TO DO SO UNDER THE SECURITIES
TRANSFER AGENTS MEDALLION PROGRAM (STAMP) UNDER RULES PROMULGATED BY THE U.S.
SECURITIES AND EXCHANGE COMMISSION


